
CITY OF PORTLAND, MAINE 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION PROGRAM 

 
 
Dear Applicant for Historic Preservation Review: 
 
To receive a Certificate of Appropriateness for exterior or site alterations to a designated historic               
property, it is necessary for you to complete the enclosed application form and return it with a copy                  
of proposed plans, drawings, specifications and application fee to the Department of Building             
Inspections, Portland City Hall, 389 Congress Street, Room 315, 3​rd​ Floor, Portland, Maine, 04101. 
 
Following a preliminary review of your application, historic preservation staff will determine whether             
the project requires Historic Preservation Board review or whether an administrative review is             
appropriate. (Routine or minor projects, such as sign or awning installations, are typically reviewed at               
the staff level.)  If necessary, you may be asked to submit additional information.  
 
For projects requiring Board review, the application should be submitted at least two weeks prior to                
the desired meeting date of the Historic Preservation Board—see attached meeting schedule. The             
Board meets on the first and third Wednesdays of each month. ​Twelve (12) paper copies as well as                  
one (1) digital copy of the application and supporting materials are required for Board reviews. 
 
Building and site alterations are reviewed for the conformance with the review standards of the               
historic preservation ordinance (attached). If your project involves new construction, a copy of the              
ordinance’s new construction standards and guidelines is available upon request.  
 
If you have questions about the application or would like guidance in meeting the ordinance review                
standards, feel free to contact me at 874-8726 or by e-mail at ​dga@portlandmaine.gov 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Deborah G. Andrews 
Historic Preservation Program Manager 
 
 
The Historic Preservation Ordinance and Review Standards as well as other information is available on 
the City’s web site at ​http://www.portlandmaine.gov/planning/historic.asp 
 

Historic Preservation Program Office Hours 
Department of Planning and Urban Development Monday thru Friday 
Fourth Floor, City Hall 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
389 Congress Street  
(207) 874-8721 or 874-8719 
 

 
Note: Your project may also require a building permit. Please call Building Inspections (874-8703) to               
make this determination. 
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